[image: image1.jpg]-

CLARK COLLEGE

EST. 1933





CULINARY ARTS ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Monday, October 7, 2013
2:30—4:30 p.m.

Clark Dining Room
Members Present: Ron Onslow, Committee Chair, Mayor of Ridgefield & Retired Restaurateur; George Langevin, 40 et 8 Chateau; Dale Lee, The Heathman Lodge; Andrew Otteraaen, Portland VA Medical Center; Dave Angell, Ft. Vancouver High School; David Finnie, Ft. Vancouver High School; Doug Miller, MarkeTeam; Tierre Benton, Sugar & Salt Bakery & Cafe
Members Absent:  Paul Lemke, The Quarry Senior Living

Clark College: Daryl Oest, Department Head/Professor, Culinary Arts; George Akau, Retired Culinary Arts Instructor; Genevieve Howard, Dean, Workforce & Career Tech Education; Dedra Daehn, Director, Academic Services; Monica Wilson, Professional Technical Advisor, Andreana DiGiorgio, Secretary Sr. Advisory Committees
________________________________________________________________________
Committee Chair Ron Onslow opened the meeting and introductions were made.
Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

After reviewing the May 13, 2013 minutes, a motion was made to approve them as written.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Office of Instruction/Advisory Committee Business:

Director of Academic Service, Dedra Daehn, spoke about the 2013-14 Perkins Grant funding. She said the college has been awarded $648K in Perkins funding for 2013-14. She explained that this is federal funding that comes from the state and supports Clark’s career and technical programs. The primary focus of using these funds is to prepare students for the workplace, help them improve their technical skills as well as their academic skills. Dedra said there is about $27K available for professional, career and curriculum development and other projects and to let her know if these funds are needed. 

Dedra then told the committee about another source of funding available to Clark College, the Worker Retraining funds also received from the state. The amount of money awarded for 2013-14 was over $1,000,000. This funding is used to support and provide education, training, and career services for dislocated and unemployed workers. Dedra said students coming in to Clark who have been laid off or dislocated may be eligible for financial aid and other monetary support because of the Worker Retraining program. These monies can also support some of Clark’s adjunct faculty salaries and equipment needs. 

Lastly, Dedra reported that Clark College is implementing a new Credit for Prior Learning program. This past spring a policy was adopted for this program. Students who have had previous experience may be able to convert that experience into credits towards their degree. There will be four assessment methods offered:  1) Credit for military experience using American Council of Education (ACE) guidelines, 2) Course challenge, 3) College Level Examination Program (CLEP) and 4) Crosswalks for certifications and training that line up with current courses. The assessments will be coordinated by the American Counsel of Education (ACE). In each of the four assessment methods, students must demonstrate proficiency in the outcomes for the course in which credit will be awarded.  The Credit for Prior Learning program is being implemented during 2013-14 and is anticipating students to be able to participate in late spring or summer 2014.

Director/Division Chair Report:

Culinary Arts Department Head, Daryl Oest, reported that they are down to management students only with 21 for fall quarter, 13 for winter quarter and just 5 in spring. He said only the dining room will run this quarter and will be closed winter and spring. Next, Daryl said he’s hopeful that Ft. Vancouver High School will take some student interns. Lastly, Daryl thanked Tierre for her dedication the last year. 
Culinary Task Force update

Dean Genevieve Howard reported on the status of the Culinary Arts task force and proposal. She said that she and Vice President of Instruction Tim Cook gave many presentations over the summer, including one at a Board of Trustees workshop. She said the college is on board with the total renovation of the culinary area and has the support of the cabinet, trustees, and the president. She said the trustees are very excited, however, money is a big issue and there is no figure yet how much the renovation will cost. Genevieve said she’s looking for an architect with kitchen facility experience. She is also looking for consultants. She asked the committee if they knew of anyone with the kind of experience she is looking for. She said the college has an architect on retainer and she’s hoping he will subcontract with kitchen consultant. Drew Otteraaen said the VA is going through a remodel and he will find out who the architect is and forward the name to Genevieve. She then asked the committee if they could draft a letter from the committee saying it would be prudent to bring an architect on board, based on their experience with remodels. A motion was made to draft a letter to the trustees, Tim Cook and Bob Knight. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved. 
Genevieve told the committee that the program needs their input as far as equipment needs are concerned. David Finnie said to be careful of “over purchasing.” One problem, he said, is that you can’t plan for equipment without a place to put it and before you know where the equipment will go, you need to know the ventilation system. He said that it’s going to take at least a year to plan the renovation. Daryl said he would like a great big front door so equipment can be moved easily. He also said he would like to purchase higher-end equipment, from pots and pans all the way down to the utensils. 

Genevieve said that this renovation will hugely benefit both the baking and culinary programs and there could possibly be opportunities for community cooking classes. She said the Foundation and trustees would like to see Clark College get back into the catering business. She said they are proposing a second floor for faculty office space, classrooms and a demo kitchen. She said that the new culinary area should be visible to students, faculty and the public. They all should be able to see the cooking and baking going on, with a coffee area and outside seating. The members asked that the proposal be posted on the Culinary Arts advisory website.
New Business:

The committee elected Doug Miller to vice chair position. The vote was unanimous.
Report from the Industry:

Ft. Vancouver High School Instructor Dave Angell suggested adding molecular astrology and the science of food to the program.

Drew Otteraaen, food service manager at the VA reported that they are getting a new dishwasher. The Vancouver VA kitchen is currently getting renovating now. The Portland VA kitchen will be renovated sometime in 2014.

Chef George Langevin reported that they put in a used walk-in and it worked for about a month. They found out later that the unit was 23 years old. Unfortunately they’re suing the people who put it in and in the meantime are looking for a brand new walk-in.
David Finnie said that he hooked up one of his students, who was actually homeless, with a restaurant up in Seattle. They sent him to the French Laundry in Napa, California, and he is now is on staff there. This kid is also going to a competition in Europe. He said this student never went to culinary school, just attended Ft. Vancouver High and took their culinary classes. 
Tierre Benton, the owner of Sugar & Salt Bakery and Café said business is going well and she is hiring another baker. She currently has six employees. She also said she’s getting ready to launch a catering business.
Dale Lee of the Heathman Lodge said he’s very busy. They had a record month in September. He said they did a half million dollars over the summer.   

Doug Miller said he represents factories, from food service equipment to supplies and small wares. He said he’s trying to keep up with the green initiatives and trying to stay on the cutting edge of technology. 

Daryl reported that his freezer broke down over the summer. When he walked in on September 11, the first day of school, he noticed a foul smell. He said he found the freezer had stopped working and they had to throw away about $5,000 worth of food. Bakery lost food as well and it took another $5, 000 to repair.                                                                                                                                                                                       

Next meeting
Daryl, Genevieve and Ron suggested that they set a date after the letter is delivered.
Meeting adjourned at 4:47 pm.
Prepared/Submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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